
 

 
   May 4, 2016 
 
The Honorable David Mader 
Controller 
Office of Management and Budget 
725 17th Street, NW 
Washington, DC  20503 
 
Dear Mr. Mader: 
 
 Pursuant to the Improper Payments Information Act (IPIA), as amended by the 
Improper Payments Elimination and Recovery Act and the Improper Payments Elimination and 
Recovery Improvement Act (IPERIA), Inspectors General are required to review agency 
improper payment reporting in the annual Performance and Accountability Report, and 
accompanying materials, to determine if the agency is in compliance with IPIA. 
 
 The National Labor Relations Board (NLRB) Fiscal Year (FY) 2015 Performance and 
Accountability Report met the requirements of IPIA, as amended.  The NLRB’s FY 2015 
Performance and Accountability Report states that “we estimate the improper payments rate to 
be at most 1.5 percent and the improper payments amount to be $3,813,149.17 or less.  This 
level is below the threshold established by the OMB and therefore does not represent 
significant improper payments.  Accordingly, no plan is proposed to further reduce improper 
payments nor would a recovery audit program be cost effective.”  We concur with the 
determination that the NLRB does not have a risk of significant improper payments. 
 
 If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (202) 
273-1960 or david.berry@nlrb.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
       
       
       

David Berry 
Inspector General 

 
cc: Board 
 General Counsel
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